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CHIPPENHAM 

 
 

NIGHT TIME  ECONOMY ACTION PLAN 
 

 
    OBJECTIVES 
 

• Reduce violent crime (Reduce assault with injury crime rate) 

• Reduce the level of alcohol related violence (Reduce concern that 
drunk & rowdy behaviour is a problem) 

• Reduce the level of public disorder 

• Improve the perception of Anti Social Behaviour 

• Bring more offenders to justice 

• Increase confidence and satisfaction 
 

Prevent 
 

• Licensed Premises (LP) visits 
during the early evening 

 

• Peak time high viz patrols 
(Inc TTCG bids for additional 
resources) 

 

• Static CCTV (Town Centre & 
and Licensed Premises) 

 
 

• Staggered LP closing times, 
rigidly enforced 

 

• Food outlet closing times 
rigidly enforced 

 

• Use of Direction to leave, Sec 
27 Violent Crime Reduction Act 

 
 

Owner / Actions 
 

GPD Sergeant  
 

 
GPD Sergeant  
 
 
 
Recent upgrade link 
to station required 
(Sector Deputy) 

 
Licensing Authorities  
 
 
Licensing Authorities  
 

 
Patrol Officers 
 
 
 

Outcomes 
 
On going 
 
 
On going, outcomes 
recorded 
 
 
On going 
 
 
 
On going 
 
 
On going, formal 
warnings given 
 
On going 
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• Night Net radios 
 

 
 

• Discourage ‘happy hours’ and 
irresponsible alcohol 
promotions 

 

• Expansion of Pub Watch, 
consideration of web based 
forum. 

 

• Consider use of tamper proof 
wrist bans if intelligence 
indicates underage 
consumption 

 

• ‘High Viz’ jackets for door staff 
 

• Increase number of litter bins 
 

• Agreed under age sales 
operations 

 

 
For discussion 
Licensing Authorities 
& Sector Head 

 
Licensing Authorities 
& Sector Head 
 
 
For Discussion 
Sector Head 
 

 
Sector Head 
 
 
 
 
Sector Head 
 
Wiltshire Council / 
Town Council 
Council & Trading 
Standards 
 

 
For discussion 
 
 
 
On going 
 
 
 
On going, wider 
divisional support 
required 
 
On going 
 
 
 
 
For discussion 
 
For discussion 

 
For consideration 
when appropriate 

Intelligence 
 

• Intelligence download from 
drunk person, person issued 
Penalty Notice for Disorder or 
arrested 

 

• Intelligence submissions, 
including Town Centre CCTV, 
Anti Social Behaviour (ASB) 
panel and Trading Standards 

 

• Criminal Justice activity 
feedback to LP 

 

• Evidence of police activity 
documented 

 
 

 

 
Patrol Officers 
 

 
 
Crime Team, Patrol 
Officers, Council and 
Trading Standards 
 
 

Sector Head and 
CBM via Pub Watch 
 
 

 
GPD Sergeant and 
Sector Head  
 

 
 

On going 
 
 
 
 
On going 
 
 
 
 
 
On going 
 
 
On going 
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Enforcement 
 

• Targeted patrols at times of 
peak demand, including Police 
Constables (PC’s), PCSO’s and 
Special PC’s 

 

• Deployment of overt / mobile 
CCTV 

 

• Deployment of body cams 
 

• LP review and closures if 
necessary 

 

• Robust use of confiscation of 
alcohol legislation  

      Designated Public Place Order 
 (Adults)     
      Confiscation of Alcohol (Young 
      Persons) Act 1997 
      Sec 155 Licensing Act  2003 
      (sealed & open containers)  
 

•  Robust policing of precursor 
    offences within hot spots 
    (Throwing bottles / litter 
    Wilful Obstruction 
    Sec 5 Public Order Act 
    Urinating in the street) 
 

•  Covert options, test purchase 
          to evidence sale to underage     
          or drunk customers 

 

• Robust policing of LP’s and    
         breaches of legislation 
 

• Sec 6 Licensing Act warning 
letters followed by formal 
banning applications (Three 
drunk offences in 12 months) 

 

• LP exclusion orders & ASBOs 
 

• ‘Victimless’ prosecutions 
(Disorder / Violence) 

 
 

 
 

Patrol Officers 
 
 

 
 
Sector Head 

 
 
Sector Head 
 
Sector Head and 
Licensing 
 
 
Patrol Officers 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Patrol Officers 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sector Head and 
Licensing Authorities 
 
 
Sector Head & 
Licensing Authorities 

 
Beat Manager 
 
 
 
 

Beat Manager 

 
Beat Manager 
 

 
 
On going 
 
 
 
 
For discussion 
 
 
Training rolled, to 
be deployed shortly 
Will be considered 
if appropriate 
 
 
On going 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On going 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For consideration if 
intelligence 
indicates value 
 
 
On going 
 
 
For consideration if 
appropriate 
 
 
For consideration if 
appropriate 
 
On going 

Confidence 
 

• High Viz patrols to inspire 
confidence and enhanced 
perception of safety 

 

 
Patrol Officers and 
Beat Manager 
 

 
 

On going 
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• Robust, proportionate and 
consistent approach to 
offending 

 

• Positive press releases, 
including sanctions, bans etc 

 

• Joint agency community 
consultation event 

 
 

 
 

Patrol Officers and 
Beat Manager 
 
 
 

Sector Head and Beat 
Manager 
 
 
All agencies and 
elected 
representatives 

 
 
On going 
 
 
 
On going 
 
 
 
For discussion and 
agreement early in 
2010 

 


